The following policy should be used in conjunction with “Review Policy for Visitors and Adjuncts.”


Good Practices for Mentoring Visitors or Adjuncts

Department chairs and program heads are responsible for providing good, collegial mentoring and guidance for all teaching faculty.   Visitors or adjuncts may not spend long hours at the college, but we all function better if we integrate all teaching faculty into our community and our networks, making sure that visitors have the information and the access (both formal and informal) that they need to teach well.  

Within the context of a busy term, there are three periods when active mentoring can make a big difference. 

At the beginning…

Before the term begins, plan to spend some time with new colleagues to explain institutional and pedagogical culture, to look at and comment on syllabi, to answer questions, to trouble shoot.  Let colleagues know how much autonomy they have in course design (this will differ according to course and department).   For lab and studio courses, make sure that colleagues know procedures and budgets for acquiring supplies, getting reimbursed, etc.  For all classes, explain copy options and library protocols.  You might let colleagues know about our modest funds available to help subsidize off-campus events with students ($5 per student per course each semester). The request form can be downloaded here: https://college.lclark.edu/administration/facultyresources.php.

At the beginning of the term, invite visitors to a departmental meeting to make introductions.  Where appropriate, please make a point of mentioning visitors’ scholarly and professional interests and experiences, which can get overlooked in the day-to-day delivery of the curriculum.  

 In addition, consider planning a class visit from someone (either you or another colleague) to take place in a month or so.  Announced in advance and part of routine practice, such visits are a modest expenditure of time and energy, and can catch problems early enough to fix them.   If we first learn of significant problems in the end-of-term evaluations, something has gone wrong.

In the middle…

Include visitors and adjuncts in departmental meetings and communications where appropriate. About a month into the term (as you would for new tenure-line colleagues), reconnect with colleagues as described above.  Some departments routinely suggest that new colleagues do a mid-semester evaluation, asking students for anonymous feed-back on how things are going, where students are experiencing difficulties.   Taking the class temperature fairly early on can suggest mid-course corrections (sometimes relatively modest) that can make a significant difference for students.   

At the end…

After the term is over and the evaluations are in, and as part of the review process, we strongly encourage chairs and department heads to meet with visitors and adjuncts  to provide for a discussion of the teaching record over the entire semester. If the visitor will be departing before the review process is completed, you might want to consider an earlier conversation. This is especially critical for colleagues we might be rehiring at some point, but it is also the stuff of good institutional practice.

